Treasure,
Trove
Giftstore

# Ballard's Birchwood news

I hope you have all been out enjoying our weather, sure does not look or feel like Northwestern ONtario at this time of year so let's

make the most of it.

We were all happy to have our gal Mina back after a two week R & R. This place is just not the same without Mina, welcome back Mina. It's starting to look like Christmas around the Home. Decorations are going up and already there has been several parties in the Rec room here and not doubt there will be more.

The Ladies Auxiliary of Birchwood were here on Thursday afternoon. After a short business meeting the ladies had their Christmas tea for the residents and each one of the residents received a X-mas gift from the auxiliary. On behalf of all here at the home I would like to thank these devoted ladies for all the work they do all year for us. We hope to have them for many years to dome -- God

bless them all.

I notice there are still some folks who let their dogs run around loose. I saw two large golden retrievers on Simcoe Plaza, this is not only bad for folks walking around but with the traffic your dogs could be killed. There were also two other large dogs running around the hospital parking lot. Come on folks, please obey the by-

While I was walking in town last week I saw a sad disgusting sight -- a bag of garbage broken open and spread over the ground between the post office and the drug store. Please, whoever did this, use the trash cans or better still

put it in your own garbage cans. Keep our town clean.

I hope you all have your X-mas shopping done now so all you have to do is wrap them ready to put under the tree. When you go to Thunder Bay to shop, please help the Salvation Army in their work of helping the poor, so many have little or nothing, we should all be grateful for what we have.

Until next time when I'll have more news -- "A young applicant for a job as a truck driver for a Los Angeles dairy was asked if he was married. 'No' he replied. "I'm not but I can take orders if that's what you mean."

Deadline for Jan. 4/89 DECEMBER 19

#### **OPEN UNTIL CHRISTMAS!!!**

From Tuesday thru Sunday 12 - 5 p.m. Friday nights till 9 p.m.

ROSSPORT 824-2106 "A nice Sunday drive"

## TILDEN Christmas Special

Frosty's Daily Rate

Includes 100 free km's excess @ 17¢ per km

Rudolph's Weekly Special

## \$19.95 per day \$198.00 per week

Includes 1000 free km's excess @ 17d per km

# Any available vehicle (except trucks)



Reserve NOW for best selection and drive a safe & happy holiday.

824-2043

Effective December 16, 1988 until January 2, 1989

### ANNOUNCEMENT

The Thunder Bay District Health Council recently held its Annual Meeting on September 22, 1988. The meeting provided an opportunity for the Council to present awards to the McCausland Hospital (Terrace Bay) and Manitouwadge General Hospital for developing new health promotion initiatives in 1987/88 for the benefit of their parents and staff.

The Council also elected its new executive officers for 1988/89. The new chairperson of the Thunder Bay District Health Council is Glennis Forsberg, who is a municipal representative from the Township of Shuniah in Thunder Bay's north end. Mrs. Forsberg replaces Mr. Geoffrey Weller who has served as the Council's Chairman for the past 2 years.

Mrs. Forsberg is commencing her sixth year on Council. She served as a chairperson of the Acute Care Committee in 1987-88 and co-ordinated the very successful Action Centre Conference in Thunder Bay in 1987.

Mrs. Forsberg is a graduate in nursing from Lakehead University (1969) where she also obtained her Masters of Education degree (1982). Prior to assuming her current position of Quality Assurance Co-ordinator at Port Arthur General Hospital just over 1 year ago, Mrs. Forsberg had been curriculum co-ordinator in the nursing program at Confederation College for 5 years.

The remainder of Council's Executive comprise: Joy Warkentin, Vice Chairperson; Pat Robbenhaar, Treasurer; and Geoffrey Weller, Past-Chairman.



Thunder Bay District Health Council

Suite 8 - 516 Victoria Avenue Thunder Bay 'F', Ontario P7C 1A7

#### Lifeline

Thanks to all who helped with the phone survey for Lifeline and to those who took the time to discuss this Emergency Alerting System.

Merry Christmas

D.A.G. Committee

Elizabeth McLean Elaine Mannisto Gertrude Cotton

## T. B. Rec

**Upcoming Events** 

Friday, December 16 -Employment Canada 10:30 a.m. -Multi Purpose Room

Saturday, December 17 - Santa Claus visits the seniors 12:00 noon to 2 p.m. - Conference Room

Sunday December 18 - Navy League 7 p.m. Conference Room

Tuesday December 20 - Kinna-Awaya Legal Services - 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. - Multi Purpose Room

**Public Skating** Refer to "Christmas Break Activities" located elsewhere in this issue.

Reminder -- Smurf Bowling

The last day of Smurf Bowling before the Christmas Break will be December 12 and 14. Smurf Bowling will resume on January 9 and 11.

The Corporation of The Township of Terrace Bay



NOTICE

**Residents of Terrace Bay** 

The Municipal Office of Terrace Bay will be closed over the Christmas holidays from Thursday, December 22nd at 4:00 p.m. and will reopen on Tuesday, December 27th at 8:00 a.m. Have a Happy Holiday Season.



INSULATED

SIDING



FREE ESTIMATES - FINANCING OAC CALL COLLECT 1-683-8950 or 1-468-5426